

2018/19 - 20

A meeting of Ulceby Parish Council was held on Monday 17th September 2018 at 7.00pm in The Village Hall.

PRESENT : Cllr Mrs Macefield – Chairman,
Cllr Mrs Hulatt, Cllr B Jeffery, Cllr A Ogden, Cllr D Llewellyn,

IN ATTENDANCE : Mrs K Pickering – Clerk.
Cllr P Clark, Cllr R Hannigan,
1 member of the public.

1 **.APOLOGIES :** Cllr C Rowland, Cllr Mrs Smith, Cllr M Berney,
Cllr Mrs Caygill-Ogden, Cllr A Reeve, Cllr D Wells.

2. **DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST ON THE AGENDA ITEMS:**

3. **ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 20th AUGUST 2018.**

IT WAS RESOLVED that the minutes of the parish council meetings held on 20th August 2018 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

4. **MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 20th AUGUST 2018 .**

- a) Footpath – Church to West End Road and Vale Farm – both these public footpaths are the responsibility of N.L.C who have indicated that the required repairs and mowing will take place in due course.
- b) Road repairs – Hallcroft/School Mews, Potholes Abbey Road and Priory Crescent – all reported and N.L.C have confirmed that job tickets have been issued for this work.
- c) Police and Crime Commissioners meeting with parish councils – arrangements are being made for Mr Hunter to attend a parish council meeting.
- d) Reduction on speed limit on Brocklesby Road – the extension of the 30mph limit is being progressed and will be implemented – the reduction to 50mph along Brocklesby Road is in consultation with West Lindsey/North East Lincolnshire councils.
- e) Parish Council vacancy – is advertised and any applications received will be considered at the October meeting.

5. **ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED AS AGENDA ITEMS AT NEXT MONTHS PARISH COUNCIL MEETING, RAISED WITHIN THE PUBLIC FORUM SECTION OF THE MEETING.**

No matters required.

6. **PLANNING**

Opportunity for one person from each side (members of the public) to state within three minutes objections/support of contested application.

- a) Application PA/2018/1365 – Application for a lawful development certificate for an existing use as a hot food takeaway – Dragon House Chinese Takeaway, High Street, Ulceby.

IT WAS RESOLVED to report **NO OBJECTIONS OR COMMENTS.**

7. FINANCE

| i) | PAYEE | CHEQUE NO | AMOUNT |
|----|-------------------------------------|-----------|--------|
| 1 | K E Pickering Salary - September | 1527 | 261.78 |
| 2 | K E Pickering – Admin | 1528 | 67.68 |
| 3. | J Nettleton | 1529 | 320.00 |
| 4. | HMRC – Q2 | 1530 | 3.20 |
| 5. | Barton Mowing Services | 1531 | 378.00 |

INCOME RECEIVED: Link advertising: Yarborough Arms – 45.00,
Tea Room – 30.00

IT WAS RESOLVED unanimously to authorise payment of the above accounts.

- ii) To receive the income and expenditure to date and note any variances to budget – new financial year – circulated with minutes.
- iii) Salt Bin – to give consideration to the purchase of a salt bin (and initial fill of salt) to be situated adjacent the new co-op store - £200 +vat
IT WAS RESOLVED to purchase this bin from N.L.C.
- iv) Posts for planter at Skitter – to remove, replace and concrete in 2 new posts for the planter at Skitter - £125.00.
IT WAS RESOLVED to have these posts replaced.

8. POLICE MATTERS:

- NATS meeting – Next meeting to be held this Thursday 20th September at Goxhill parish rooms.
- New Police matters – No new matters to report.

9. NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL MATTERS

- i. Reports from N.L.C representatives – Cllr's Clark and Hannigan reported that two meetings had recently been held concerning Ulceby.
 - a) Meeting with Martin Vickers MP and Ward Councillor Hannigan with residents regarding the disruption and noise created when there is a diversion off the A180 through the village and the increase in HGV traffic generally through the village. N.L.C have spoken to haulage companies and asked them to avoid traveling through Ulceby if at all possible. The main road of Ulceby will continue to be surveyed – right through to Ulceby Skitter – to assess the volume of traffic through the village. A consultation is also to take place to assess the possibility of a weight limit through the village.
 - b) Meeting at N.L.C with Martin Vickers MP, Ward Councillors Clark, Hannigan and Wells, environment agency representatives, environmental health representatives and representatives of North and South Killingholme to discuss the problem of flies in the village and the problem of the waste on Killingholme airfield. It was agreed that the waste on the airfield has not created the fly problem and N.L.C are still investigating where the fly infestation appeared from. N.L.C are checking the chicken farms, farms generally and slurry/muck spreading on land. The meeting agreed that the waste on the airfield needed to be disposed of and N.L.C are currently seeking government funding to dispose of this waste.

Cllr Hannigan also advised the meeting that he had received complaints about inconsiderate parking in Hallcroft/School Mews from parents taking their children to school. N.L.C are looking into this problem and will try to improve this but will conduct enforcement if cars continue to park incorrectly.

- ii. A180 Road closure/diversion route for A180 closure/village weight limit–
See minute reference 9(i)
- iii. New N.L.C highways matters – No new matters to report.

10. CORRESPONDENCE

- VANL – training course diary
- Rural Services Network – information
- North Lincolnshire Council – Forthcoming meetings
- Various emails regarding A180 road closure and diversion route
- Cllr R Hannigan – response from Humberside Police and Crime Commissioner regarding Ferry Ward residents concerns.
- Ulceby Village Association – letter of thanks for donation from parish council
- Poppy Wreaths email asking if Ulceby PC would like a wreath ordering - clerk responded.
- Flower Beds Martins Road – email from Gardening man to say these beds had been vandalised.
- Email from Roy Hindmarsh regarding extension of speed limit on Brocklesby Road
- Letter from resident complaining about development within the village.
- Letter from Ward Councillors explaining how they are trying to improve the traffic problem in the village and asking for comments and suggestions.

11. ENVIRONMENTAL AND VILLAGE ISSUES

a) New matters to report:

Sign at Truckstop asking HGV drivers to turn right back on to the A180 rather than travel through the village – this sign will be provided by the Truckstop business as part of a planning condition on a recent application.
The road surface on Coronation Road and the pavement surface requires repair but this is unlikely to happen until after the drainage works have been completed.

12. AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MONTHS MEETING

13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING : Monday 15th October 2018 at 7.00pm

